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UGTHORPE AND HUTTON MULGRAVE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 

Wednesday, 6th March 2019 at 7.00pm

St Anne’s Hall, Ugthorpe

Present: Chairman Ken Thwaites, Vice Chair S. Brown, Cllr M. Chapman, Cllr  J. Gallon, Cllr S. Stroyd, Clerk Ms Joanne Jacques-Hale.
1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
The chair welcomed all present and there were apologies for absence of Mrs M. Gallon., Mr N. Barrett.
Four members of the public attended the meeting.
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST APM
The minutes of the APM 02/05/2018 were read and approved as true record proposed Cllr S. Brown and seconded by Cllr S.Stroyd. 

3. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
a) I took on the role of Chairman on 31st May 2018, after the current chairman Cllr S. Brown, resigned feeling he no longer had the time to commit to being the chairman. However we are pleased to say that after discussions he did agreed to continue on the parish council as Vice Chairman. We saw more changes within the council as Cllr R. Clay resignation was accepted 9th January 2019, after many years of dedicated service, he felt due to time constraints he could no longer continue as a Cllr. We also welcomed back Mr John Gallon as a parish councillor who has previous experience serving with Ugthorpe and Hutton Mulgrave Parish Council. 

Signed ……………………………………. Date……………………

b) 1. The Borough council provided a copper beech tree to mark the centenary of the ending of the great war. It was planted at the eastern end of the village and a short ceremony, which was well attended, was held to mark the occasion. 
c) 2. The chairman explained that consideration had been give to merging with Mickleby Group parish council but that at the present time it was hoped to carry on as a separate council. 

d) 3 A successful litter pick had been held and it was hoped to arrange a suitable date at the next parish council meeting to repeat this.  

e) The chairman reported on various highway matters. Cllr John Gallon was thanked for his work on improving access to the bus shelter. Other matters still to be resolved were the alignment of the road near Ugthorpe House and condition of the highway between Barry Bank Farm and Grange Farm.
f) The chairman explained the work ot the Bellwood Trust and Mr Jefferson, Who had the responsibility of administering this had indicated that there was a vacancy for a trustee. 
g) Thanks were expressed to all who had given of their time to serve on the council and the clerk in particular. Cllr John Nock was also thanked for all his interest and help in parish matters. 
4.
 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION SESSION
a) A discussion was held about the possibility of a public bus service occasionally serving the village.

b) The problem of a blocked drainage ditch would be referred to highways.

c) The fencing of moor land near the eastern boundary was discussed and the chairman agreed to meet with Mr Bagshaw when he attended a meeting with the organisers of this. 
Signed ……………………………………. Date……………………

d) Mr Gallon reported on discussion he had, had with father Guiver, parish priest, on the use of and possible improvements to the church hall. Father Guiver had not been in favour of a permanent stage structure but was keen to increase the use of the St Anne’s hall. Mr Gallon had asked residents if they would support increased activities and he reported a strong positive response.

e) The chairman explained the procedures for nominations for the possible election of councillors for the next four years. If an election was necessary this would be held on May 2nd 2019.    
All members were thanked for their attendance and the meeting was concluded at 8:15 pm

Signed ……………………………………. Date……………………


